Eurobodalla Dressage Club GENERAL MEETING Held on 8th April 2025



Meeting opened at 6.30 pm

Attendance: Cathy Smith, Robbie Lyttle, Pauline Stuart-Fox, Janelle Dunkley, K A Whyte, Kelly Ralph, Irene Adams, Sue Berry, Hetty Munda

Apologies: Megan Gandy

1.	Minutes from the previous Meeting of 11 th February 2025 were tabled.
	Moved by: K A Whyte that the Minutes be accepted.
	Seconded: Pauline Stuart-Fox
	Carried: All
2.	Treasurer's Report:
	Irene Adams presented the Treasurer's Report for the month March 2025 showing a balance of \$7,544.98. Income included memberships \$512.19,Global Entries for our March competition \$1,667.48.
	Expenditure included P O Box rental \$159.00, Judge's gifts \$79.20, Catering \$163.00, B & C Heron (ground hire) \$190.30, Judge's expenses totaling \$271.75.
	Irene also advised that details of our new account have been updated in Global.
	Moved by: Cathy Smith that the Treasurer's Report be accepted. Seconded: Sue Berry Carried: All

3.	Correspondence In:
	Advertising material from Dyenamic of their equestrian apparel.
	Moved by: K A Whyte that Correspondence In be accepted Seconded: Robbie Lyttle Carried: All
4.	Matters arising from Previous Minutes:
	Dresssage fun day – Mirrabooka Riding Club have taken on this venture with great enthusiasm. Flyers have been sent out to both pony clubs and riding clubs. This event will be held at the Moruya Pony Club on Sunday, 1st June.
	The day will include dressage and pattern demonstrations from freestyle to music, Preparatory and Prix Caprilli tests, how to plait your horse and everything you need to know about preparing for a competition.
	Cost is \$10 per person and will also include morning tea, lunch and afternoon tea.
	Please RSVP your attendance to Robbie Lyttle on 0413 526 386 for catering purposes and any dietary issues by 27 th May.
	One-day club membership – this is available but it is felt that as many non cub members are now members of EA this allows them to compete at our club under Closed Unrestricted and it is felt that one-day membership is onerous on our committee.
5	New Business:

•	Kelly Ralph also suggested that details of attendees be collected at the MRC Fun Day and any person becoming an EDA member after attending this Fun Day, go into a draw for a prize.	Fun Day Draw	KR
•	The Committeee requested that the High Point Score for 2024 be put on our website. Hetty to send to Kai Goyen for insertion.	High Point Score	НМ
•	K A showed the meeting a suitable long sleeved t-shirt which could include the club logo. The cost of these long sleeved t-shirts is \$49.95 but this does not include our logo. K A will show these at our May competition. Hetty to send out details to our members via Global. Anyone interested to see K A at our May competition for pre-ordering.	T-shirts	K A W/HM
	Hetty to send a copy of our logo to KA for printing on these t-shirts.	Logo	НМ
•	Dressage Experience Fun Day grant from DNSW. Hetty suggested that should we receive this grant, 50% of the funds received be donated to Mirrabooka Riding Club in support of their efforts with the Fun Day.		
	A Motion was passed by Sue Berry that the above donation be ratified. Seconded: Kelly Ralph Carried: All		
•	Committee advised that entry to our May competition would be open the following day and closes on 4 th May at 9 pm.		
•	Cathy advised that our judges for the May competition are Iris Greer and Greg Hibberd and tests would be Preparatory 1 and 3, Preliminary 1 and 3, Novice, 2.1 and 2.3, etc.		
•	It was suggested that we look at running a Protocol Day at Sue Berry's arena sometime between our May comp and our September competition. Cathy Smith to talk to Ann Behringer if she is willing to judge and a possible date. Hetty to send out email to see how many riders would be interested.	Protocol Day	CS/HM

 Pauline spoke about the excellent event recently held at Willinga Park with Jayden Brown being the main presenter. 	
 Hetty spoke about her disappointment with the lack of support by many of our committee members. On numerous occasions she has asked for feedback and only 2-3 members bother to reply. As a volunteer she pointed out all her efforts are on behalf of the club as she no longer competes and is very disheartened at the lack of support. 	
Next Meeting will be held on Tuesday 13 th May 2025 either at the Moruya Golf Club commencing at 6.30 pm. Meeting closed at 7.35 pm	